Annual Meeting

Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods 
Homeowners’ Association

Fairfax Station, VA 22039

Date:

November 21, 2007
To:

All Homeowners

From:

Larry Cosgriff, HOA President



Re:

Minutes of 2007 Annual Meeting, October 24, 2007
The annual meeting of the Ardmore Oaks at Ardmore Woods Homeowners Association (HOA) was held on October 24, 2007 at the Burke United Methodist Church (agenda attached).  The meeting was preceded by a buffet dinner arranged by Vice President Charissa Smith, with about 35 in attendance.  The Annual Meeting followed and was convened at 7:30 PM and adjourned at 8:30 PM.  
The following 19 homeowners were represented: Adams, Apgar, Ball, Brown-Smith, Gironda, Hanlon, Hepp, Jackson, McNulty, Mesen, Paluska (A.J.), Paluska (S.), Parsons, Sikora, Sottili, Sperry, Tehranchi, Volz, and Wojcik.  This representation was deemed a quorum for purposes of the Annual Meeting.
Introductions

Two of the officers could not be present due to business obligations that came up after the scheduling of the Annual Meeting.  Larry Cosgriff (President) and Bob Ball (Treasurer) sent regrets.  Vice President Charissa Smith and Secretary Tim Shea were present, and the meeting was chaired by Tim Shea as requested by President Cosgriff.  Mary Hanlon attended as the representative of the ARC (Architectural Review Committee), introducing her associates.  All attending were thanked for their presence.
All present including family members were invited to introduce themselves, after which Charissa was given rousing thanks for having organizing an excellent barbeque buffet dinner.

Term of Officers: 


The present slate of officers was elected in 2006 and will serve until the 2009 Annual Meeting.
Introduction of New Residents: 

New residents Ken and Anna Wojcik (6805 Old Stone Fence Road), Ali Tehranchi (6811 Old Stone Fence Road), Gwen and Peter Hepp (6802 Brimstone Lane), and Rich Volz and daughter (6828 Brimstone Lane) were introduced and welcomed to the community.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Treasurer Bob Ball had provided the attached Treasurer’s Report, complete for 2007 through October 1.  Bob will submit a complete annual report for 2007 after the first of the New Year.  Tim Shea presented Bob’s report, noting that all homeowners are or will soon be current on annual dues, and that at time of sale a release is required from the Treasurer verifying payment in full.   The budget items were reviewed, and it was noted that as of October 1 there was a budget surplus of $448.75 and cash on hand amounting to $16,197.90 as of October 1, 2007.  A.J. Paluska moved and Kevin Parsons seconded the motion to accept the interim financial report.
The estimated balance at year-end will be approximately $14,900, net of the expense of $1,221.48 for the dinner and refreshments and $100 gratuity for use of the church facilities, both in connection with this Annual Meeting.  The estimated reserve at year end is $14,800, deemed adequate for an emergency situation,
The proposed 2007 Annual Budget will be presented for homeowner approval at year end, and will be similar to that for 2007.  The officers estimate that the HOA can bear the extra cost of a buffet dinner before the Annual Meeting every other year, while holding the dues constant at $40 annually.  
ARC Report:
Mary Hanlon indicated that the ARC guidelines are now available in electronic form (see attached). Homeowners must note be aware that the ARC applications are to be completed before any outside improvements are started that will change the appearance of the house or grounds, including mailboxes, sheds, fences, etc.  The process is quite easy – please read the guidelines and file an application with Mary Hanlon.  Mary will provide application forms if needed.  

Homeowners are reminded that at sale of a house a release is needed from ARC attesting to compliance of all outside improvements with the Guidelines.  In cases where outside improvements may impact the view of any party or parties, the impacted party or parties should be asked by the applicant to provide a written approval to accompany the application.  

All attending recognized the important work of the ARC for its work in the past year, which now includes Mary Hanlon, Carol Sottili and Steven Paluska.  Additional members of the ARC are needed.  Anyone interested in serving on the committee should contact Mary Hanlon (239-2131).
Update on Property Values:
Mickie Shea will provide an update on property values upon request.  Please contact her at 703-250-8716.
Traffic Calming:
Larrie Ferreiro summarized his survey of alternate traffic calming measures, as a follow-up to an action item from the 2006 Annual Meeting.  Larry presented a reference document entitled ‘Traffic Calming Guide for Local Residential Streets” from VDOT, dated October 2002.  A copy of this document is on file on the HOA archives.  The results of the survey are attached, with Larrie’s finding that a stop sign would be the most effective measure.  Larrie recognized the sensitivity of this recommendation and had consulted with several homeowners in preparing the document.  The attendees thanked him for his efforts.
Secretary noted that the Residential Traffic Administration Program of Fairfax County are at the website http://166.94.135/fcdot/rtap.htm and address the procedures for a traffic calming program explicitly.

The procedures for requesting traffic calming can be initiated after a number of conditions are met. A foremost condition is for the community to gather signatures verifying that 75% of the community members (meaning 42 households in our community of 55 homes) support the forming of a community task force to develop a traffic calming program.  It was agreed that the HOA would conduct a survey of the HOA membership (one response per homeowner) to ascertain if this condition could be met.  This will be done as a separate e-mailing in a few weeks.

Past President Val Sikora noted that any citizen can request the Police Department to issue citations to motorists violating traffic regulations.  The telephone number to call (at the West Springfield police station) is 703-644-7377.
Historical Marker
Larrie Ferreiro presented a brief report on the historical significance of the area around the intersection of Clifton Road and Brimstone Lane.  It was the site of the last skirmish of the Civil War, happening just after the surrender at Appomattox in April 1865.  Larrie indicated that a marker of suitable quality would cost in the order of $1,00 to 2,000, of which he assumed could be shared with the neighboring homeowner’s association at the top of Brimstone Lane.  By hand vote, the attendees agreed to Larrie’s recommendation that he approach Fairfax County to investigate on the possibility of obtaining such a historical marker.  If the results are positive an officer of HOA will work with him to contact the homeowners association at the top of Brimstone Lane to ascertain their interest.
Adjourn:

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM.
Attachments:

Agenda (2007)
Treasurer’s Report to October 1, 2007 
Directory updated to October 19, 2007 
ARC Guidelines

Traffic Calming Survey 

ARDMORE OAKS AT ARDMORE WOODS

HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

Annual Meeting

Wednesday, October 24, 2007

6:30 to 9 PM

Burke United Methodist Church

6200 Burke Center Parkway (at Burke Lake Road)

BUFFET DINNER TO BE SERVED AT 6:30 PM

AGENDA   

1.
Introduction 
(Larry Cosgriff)

2.
New Residents Welcome   (Tim Shea)

3.
Treasurer’s Report   (Bob Ball)

4.
ARC Report (Mary Hanlon)

5.
Traffic calming (Larrie Ferreiro)

6.
Historical Marker (Larrie Ferreiro)

7.         Update on Property Values   (Mickie Shea)

8.         Open Discussion (All)

9.          Adjourn
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